MURRAY BOARD OF ZONING ADJUSTMENTS REGULAR MEETING WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 15, 2017 4:30 P.M.

The Murray Board of Zoning Adjustments met in regular session on Wednesday, November 15, 2017 at 4:30 p.m. in the council chambers of City Hall located at 104 North 5th Street.

Board Members Present: Jim Foster, Mike Faihst, Bobbie Weatherly, and Terry Strieter

Board Members Absent: Josh Vernon, John Krieb and Dennis Sharp

Also Present: Maurice Thomas, Jessie Boshell, Gerald Gilbert, and Attorney David Perlow

In Chairman Krieb's absence, Vice-Chairman Mike Faihst called the meeting to order and welcomed all guests and applicants. Maurice Thomas called the roll. Chairman Faihst then asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the October 18, 2017 Regular BZA meeting.

Terry Strieter made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 18, 2017 regular BZA meeting as presented. Jim Foster seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Annual Election of Officers: The current slate of officers is as follows:

- John Krieb Chairman
- Josh Vernon Vice Chairman
- Mike Faihst Secretary

Chairman Faihst asked for recommendations for officers for the upcoming year.

Jim Foster made a motion to continue with the same slate of officers for the 2018 Board of Zoning Adjustments. Terry Strieter seconded the motion and the motion carried with a 4-0 roll call vote.

Questions and comments: Mr. Strieter made note that the language in the Ordinance under NOMINATION AND ELECTION OF OFFICERS is gender specific. He would like to see this section of the Ordinance updated to specify gender neutral.

Bobbie Weatherly made a motion to adjourn. Terry Strieter seconded the motion. The meeting adjourned at 4:33 p.m.

Chairman, Mike Faihst

Recording Secretary, Reta Grav